Landon State Office Building 900 SW Jackson Street, Room 504 Topeka, KS 66612



Phone: (785) 296-2436 Fax: (785) 296-0231 shawn.sullivan@budget.ks.gov

Shawn Sullivan, Director of the Budget

Sam Brownback, Governor

February 5, 2015

The Honorable Ronald Highland, Chairperson House Committee on Education Statehouse, Room 561-W Topeka, Kansas 66612

Dear Representative Highland:

SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2199 by House Committee on Education

In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2199 is respectfully submitted to your committee.

HB 2199 would prohibit the board of education of any unified school district from providing instruction on human sexuality, unless written consent has been received from a student's parent or legal guardian. The local board of education would be required to provide all instructional materials on human sexuality to any parent or legal guardian who makes a request to review the materials before written consent has been given by the parent or legal guardian.

Enactment of HB 2199 would have no fiscal effect for the state's budget. Any costs to implement the bill's provisions would be borne by the school districts.

Sincerely,

Shawn Sullivan,

Director of the Budget

cc: Dale Dennis, Education